
Hello Friends and Partners, 
Debbie and I trust this ministry update finds you doing well. 

Pastoral Enrichment ~ 
It was exciting to have a missions team from Desert Springs Church, 
Arizona here recently. Along with ministering in two different churches 
during the week, the pastors  from  Chandler & Gilbert (AZ) also led pastoral 
enrichment sessions in Francistown and Mahalapye in the Northern Region of 

Botswana. Many of the Northern Region 
pastors live in remote bush areas that 
contribute to a sense of isolation, along 
with unique ministry challenges. There 
were nearly forty Botswana pastors at the 
training. The pastors in attendance were 
greatly encouraged. Many testified of 
how timely the personalized ministry was 
and how much the Holy Spirit ministered 
to them during the sessions. Pastors 
praying for one another during training 
(photo to left). It was a rich time of 

Kingdom building and ministry together.      
New Church Structures ~ 
Over the last few months three new church structures 
have been erected for village churches in Botswana. To 
the left is Pastor Kaelo and I standing underneath one 
of the new tabernacles (photo below). Pastor Kaelo is 
thrilled with the new church structure on a newly 

purchased (fully paid) piece of property in 
the center of the village. (By the way, 
Pastor Kaelo is one of Matt’s former Bible 
College students from about six years 
ago). The other two tabernacles were 
erected in the remote bush villages of 
Charles Hill (near Namibian border) and 
Machaneng. The congregations are 
overjoyed to be having services in their 
own church building on their own 

property. Glory to God! 

We are so humbled and grateful for each 
of you and the many ways you partner with 
us.      

Family Prayer Points:                  
~ Health and safety as we 

live and travel in 
Botswana.                          

~ Our son Elliott who lives 
and teaches in Morocco.                                
~ Our daughter Hannah 

who is pregnant with their 
fourth child.     

Ministry Prayer Points   
~ Botswana Leadership, 

a passion and strategy for 
church planting                            

~ Encouragement of 
pastors serving in 

isolated bush areas.             

matt.mann@agwmafrica
.org                              

https://
www.facebook.com/

botswanamanns/

Greetings from Botswana
Matthew and Debbie Mann 
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Two of our grands   
Ezra & Maggie,                                
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